Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

April 4, 2018


The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton
April 4, 2018
The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their first scheduled meeting in April on this date at 7:00 p.m.  The following persons were present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Elkton Police Chief Matthew J. Donnelly; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. Steven H. Repole, Finance Director, was excused from the meeting.

Mayor Alt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led all those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.


ACTION:
The minutes of the March 14, 2018 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jablonski and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.

ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Piner.  Commissioner Broomell seconded the motion.


Discussion

Mayor Alt noted the following cash balances: General Fund $3,141,224.03; Water Fund $3,085,648.57; Sewer Fund $8,303,607.46; Major Facility Fund $4,144,846.49; Total cash balance $18,675,326.58. A copy of the statement of cash balances was placed in the record of the minutes.


Vote

Recognizing a motion and a second, Mayor Alt requested a vote regarding the financial report and the bills submitted for payment. The record of the vote is as follows:

Mayor Alt: Aye

Commissioner Broomell: Second

Commissioner Givens: Aye

Commissioner Jablonski: Aye

Commissioner Piner: Motion


Budget Amendment 2018-05

Mr. George presented Budget Amendment 2018-05 to recognize the forfeiture of $1,200 in Seized Funds and their funding of undercover Police operations.

ACTION:
Budget Amendment 2018-05 was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jablonski and approved by all present. 


Budget Amendment 2018-06

Mr. George presented Budget Amendment 2018-06 to recognize a $5,000 donation form the Elkton VFW Post 8175 to be applied toward the recently purchased Downtown Surveillance Camera System.

ACTION:
Budget Amendment 2018-06 was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present.


Town Administrator’s Report

Proclamation P5-2018 VFW Post 8175 Certificate of Appreciation

Mr. George presented Proclamation P5-2018 VFW Post 8175 Certificate of Appreciation, recognizing the $5,000 donation to be applied toward the recently purchased Downtown Surveillance Camera System. A copy of Proclamation P5-2018 was read and placed in the record of the minutes.

Mayor Alt and the Board presented Proclamation P5-2018 to Post Commander Charlie McCoy. Mayor Alt thanked Mr. McCoy for his continuing community service.


Proclamation P6-2018 Fair Housing Month

Mr. George presented Proclamation P6-2018 Fair Housing Month for approval. A copy of Proclamation P6-2018 was read and placed in the record of the minutes.


ACTION:
Proclamation P6-2018 Fair Housing Month was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broomell and approved by all present. 

Mayor Alt’s Report

Mayor Alt stated many events have occurred in Elkton in the past few weeks, including several successful St. Patrick’s Day events, several ribbon cuttings, and the Citizen of the Year Banquet, at which Brandon and Nicole Hollenbaugh were honored. He noted the recently opened Aspen Dental practice is a modern facility with its own lab, and stated C3ntral Tavern is now open on Main Street in the former Lyons Pharmacy location. 

Mayor Alt announced that First Friday is scheduled on April 6th, adding that the Little League Parade, now in its 27th year, will take place on Friday as well. He asked the Board to participate in the parade.


Commissioner Broomell’s Report

Commissioner Broomell, referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding the Delaware Avenue pedestrian bridge, asked Mr. George for any updates regarding the project.

Mr. George replied that the State Highway Administration is trying to determine how to integrate the project back into its Capital Project Program. He stated he will continue to keep the Board updated.


Commissioner Givens’ Report

Commissioner Givens, referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding the planned Community / Recreation Center, asked Mr. George to consult Ms. Mary Magaw, Director of Parks and Recreation, and confirm activities that are planned for the facility.  

Commissioner Piner’s Report 

Commissioner Piner, referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding the Victor McCool Readiness Center (Armory), stated he has been trying to make contact with a representative of the Armory to discuss the facility.


Commissioner Jablonski’s Report

Commissioner Jablonski questioned when signage will be placed to identify the Downtown Surveillance Cameras. Mr. George stated the signage will be placed when the weather permits.


Public Comment

Mr. Edward Giblin requested the Board’s consideration of speed cameras, rumble strips at pedestrian crossings, and using students to assist with park maintenance projects. He expressed appreciation for positive changes in Elkton.

Mr. Giblin commended the Elkton Police Department for recent arrests of drug dealers in Elkton.

Ms. Phyllis Brown expressed concerns regarding parking in the Buttonwoods neighborhood. 

Ms. Sarah Guns stated her neighborhood will participate in the Cecil County Trash Bash on April 21st, adding that she is organizing a community cleanup and picnic. She invited the Board to attend the event, which begins at 1:00 p.m.

Ms. Guns, responding to a query from Mayor Alt, requested additional Code Enforcement in her neighborhood.

Mr. Ron Wardrop requested inspection of a tree near his home on Douglas Street.

Mr. Wardrop requested additional speed enforcement in Town.

Motion for a Closed Meeting

ACTION:
Pursuant to State Government Statutory Authority to Close Session, General Provisions Article, §3-305(b) (7) to consult with counsel to obtain legal advice on a legal matter; Commissioner Givens made a motion for a Closed Meeting. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Broomell and approved by all present. 


Mayor Alt announced that the public meeting would not reconvene.

Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 7:47 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE

Note: The minutes of regularly scheduled public meetings conducted by the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton, following their approval, are posted at www.elkton.org. The minutes, in hard copy format, are retained indefinitely by the Town of Elkton, Administration Office, 100 Railroad Avenue, Elkton, Maryland 21921.
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